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      Catholic Women’s League New Zealand       
                        Te Ropu Wahine Katorika o Aotearoa. 
Wellington Archdiocesan Council                    [image: image4.emf]
                             President’s Newsletter,  November, 2018
Dear Members,                                                                                                                       
Advent and Christmas As we approach the Feast of Christ the King, followed by the beginning of Advent, we endeavour to wind up the 2018 commitments we have made to CWL and our other Church and community involvements, all the time wondering where the months have gone …..  However, this is also the time when we reflect on our achievements
· In Faith and Service we have arranged the successful National Conference in July, with the support of Branches in deeds, raffles  and attendance.

· Fund –raising activities and community support have continued throughout the Archdiocese for our Mission Communities, for the At Home Appeal, local needs etc
· Wellington AGM meeting and social time successfully hosted by the Levin Branch, in March -  a lovely  collegial day together for 50 members.
· St Margaret Clitherow Day Mass and lunch hosted by Upper Hutt League members. Adverse weather did not dampen spirits and conviviality.
· Regional Meeting at Our Lady of  Grace, Heretaunga for the Hutt Valley 27th October where we were introduced to a winning speaker from Sacred Heart College, Lower Hutt. 
· St Teresa’s Otari held their AGM  early in October beginning with pizza and meeting at 6pm followed by the Annual meeting.
· Waikanae was the Meeting venue for Kapiti members Wednesday 14th November, for the AGM & followed by a delicious lunch at Maison 8 
· Otari and Onslow Branches have met to plan the Archdiocesan Conference to be held at the Mercy Conference Centre in Wellington on 30th March, 2019.
It is remarkable the we achieve all of this in between running our homes, coping with family issues and illnesses, health challenges and all  that continues to test us all in Faith and Service,  patience and support, social issues and Parish involvement ! What Incredible women in Faith and in Service !
Our new National President, Susan Dickson has requested that all Branch members complete the Survey on Abortion issue due this week; it takes about 15 minutes. 
The position of the National Social Issues for the CWLANZ Board is still vacant. Is there a suitable person we could nominate for this position ?
Appeals and Funding for 2019 -  Branches are considering  suggestions for the At Home Appeal, the Jubilee Fund and Mission Project Funding.  The CWLANZ Board will be Meeting from 22nd – 25th January 2019 in Christchurch.

 As we approach Christmas, you may like to reflect on Joseph and on the huge responsibilities he undertook to care for the Holy Family, to get up in the night to flee to Egypt, all done as a dutiful husband and father, without fanfare or acclamation.
If you have access to a computer , the following site offers a beautiful, filmed 
Reflection for us  https://www.catholic.org/news/saints/story.php?id=51673
Another to read https://dads.org/fatherhood/go-to-joseph-six-reflections-on-st-joseph/
REFLECTIONS FOR ADVENT

Short  Reflections for each day of Advent as we all prepare for 

the Feast of Christmas
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Dec. 1 John 1: 1-5

Dec. 2 Isaiah g: 2-7

Dec. 3 Isaiah 11: 1-10

Dec. 4 Jeremiah 33: 14-16
Dec. 5 Luke 1: 5-10

Dec. 6 Luke 1: 11-17

Dec. 7 Luke 1: 18-25

Dec. 8 Luke 1: 26-38

Dec. g Mathew 1:18-21
Dec. 10 Matthew 1 22-26
Dec. 11 Luke 1:39-45
Dec. 12 Luke 1: 46-56
Dec. 13 Luke 2: 1-5

Dec. 14 Luke 2: 6-7

Dec. 15 Luke 2: 8-12

Dec. 16 Luke 2: 13-14
Dec. 17 Luke 2: 15-18
Dec. 18 Luke 2: 19-20
Dec. 19 Micah5:2-5

Dec. 20 Matthew 2: 1-2
Dec. 21 Matthew 2: 3-6
Dec. 22 Mathew 2: 7-8
Dec. 23 Matthew 2:9-12
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 My thanks to each and every CWL member for your commitment, support, suggestions, hospitality and ideas. May you, your families and friends be blessed with peace and goodwill as we welcome the Christ-child into our lives at this time. 

Christmas Blessings       [image: image3.jpg]


   Christine Paterson, Archdiocesan President   
